Minutes of the Miles City Council   
    
The Miles City Council held its regular meeting on Monday, January 6, 2020 in the Miles City Hall with Mayor Travis McMillan calling the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  Council members present were Casey McCartney, Kirk Boatright, Jane Jeschke and Larry Gilbert.  Paul Sklenarik was absent.  

There was no public comment.

Consent agenda items consisted of the minutes of the December 2, 2019 meeting, monthly finance reports, monthly employee pay reports and current bills.  Larry Gilbert made the motion to approve the consent agenda.  Jane Jeschke seconded.  Motion carried 4-0.
 
      Under reports:  
Jason King gave the water superintendent report.  The city used 775,132 gallons from San Angelo and 1,535,000 gallons from wells.  The influent to the waste water treatment plant was 700,000 gallons.  Irrigated waste water used was 137,380 gallons. There were 6 water leaks; 
5 curb stops changed; 1 water tap and 5 sewer service calls.  

Police Chief Quentin Watkins gave the police department report.  There were 25 calls for 
service, 41 traffic stops, 38 citations & 3 warnings. 
Amy Fischer gave the Municipal Court report.  There were 28 new cases filed and 20 cases disposed.   
Amy Fischer gave the City Secretary report, reporting on complaints and requests for service that were received for the month.  There were 3 reports of sewer backup problems, 1 complaint on loose dogs, 1 complaint regarding dog abuse, 1 complaint regarding a ditch that needed cleaning up after repairs were complete and 10 meter reading re-reads.  
Under ordinance enforcement, 1 dog courtesy letter was issued.

Council discussed 2 building permits that were presented this month.  One is for a new house and one is for a storage building.  No action was taken.


Council discussed city worker dress requirements and uniform allowance.  There was council discussion and agreement that some sort of uniform shirts be ordered and worn.  Also, agreement that boots and pants be worn.  Jane Jeschke made the motion to increase the uniform allowance to $300 per person in the water/sewer department, and that the department head approves all uniform purchases before they are bought.  Kirk Boatright seconded.  Motion carried 4-0. 

Council discussed road repair.  Mayor McMillian wanted to remind the staff that road repair does not need to be forgotten and suggested having a temporary worker just working on roads one day a week.  There was discussion on options.  No action was taken.  

Water superintendent Jason King presented plans for water and sewer service for the 800 block of Hackberry.  He went over different options with council for future development.  No action was taken.

Council reviewed the Weatherby Hall contract and rates.  Jane Jeschke made the motion to increase the charge for dances to $200; change the number of required security officers to one; and to charge $100 deposit for table and chair rental.  Casey McCartney seconded.  Motion carried 4-0.

Council discussed a game room ordinance with enforcement.  No action was taken.

Under recommendations of future agenda items, the council: 1) Adoption of game room ordinance  

     There was no Executive session.
Next regular meeting is set for Monday, February 3, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. 


Kirk Boatright made the motion to adjourn.  Casey McCartney seconded.  Motion carried 4-0. Council adjourned at 8:22 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,   
Amy Fischer                                                                   Travis McMillan   
City Secretary




          Mayor  

        
